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QUESTION:

Senator Conroy asked about:

Senator Conroy asked whether it was government policy that the GST spike should not be factored into rental increases.  He also sought information about the basis for the rent increase for the Geoscience Australia building at Symonston.  (pp.86‑88)

ANSWER:

GST Spike

The Australian Consumer and Competition Commission (ACCC) price exploitation guidelines state that suppliers cannot increase prices (including rent) by reference to a GST-inflated CPI where this may increase their net dollar margin.  The ACCC advised landlords that rents using the CPI as an escalator may need to discount the impact of the GST on the CPI to avoid breaching the “no net dollar gain” rule associated with the introduction of the GST.  This advice was issued in the ACCC News for Business publication number 16 (October 2000) and 17 (April 2001).

Basis for rental increase for the Geoscience Australia building

The Geoscience Australia building in Symonston ACT was sold to the Motor Trades Association Australia Superannuation Fund (MTAA) in April 2000 under a sale and lease back arrangement.  The rent payable under the lease is escalated annually at 3% or CPI, whichever is the greater, and is reviewed to market every 5 years.

In 2000-01 the CPI was 5.96% (Australian Bureau of Statistics catalogue 6401 – Canberra).  The September quarter CPI was 3.81% which included the one-off impact of the GST.  There are varying views as to what portion of this is attributable to the introduction of the GST (ABS publication 1350.0, Property Council of Australia Advocacy Alert 26/4/02).  The range of opinion is that the underlying CPI was 0.8-1.8% and the remaining 2-3% was attributable to the GST spike.

Following advice from the MTAA that it proposed that the rent for 2001-02 be increased by the full CPI (5.96%), Geoscience Australia informed the MTAA that it believed the MTAA was breaching the ACCC requirement to discount the GST spike and consequently contravening the “no net dollar gain” rule.  The MTAA rejected this argument, asserting that it would not be discounting the CPI because the impact of the introduction of the GST had been taken into account in the sale price paid for the building.

Geoscience Australia referred the matter to the ACCC in September 2001.  The ACCC reviewed the matter and advised Geoscience Australia in May 2002 that the actions of the MTAA “did not amount to price exploitation within the meaning of Section 75AU of the Trade Practices Act 1974”.  The ACCC declined to pursue the matter further.

